
THE RIVERSIDE GROUP LIMITED 
(Registered number 30938R) 

 
A Meeting of the Board of The Riverside Group Ltd (TRGL) was held on 

Thursday 11 May 2017 at 10 am at 
2 Estuary Boulevard, Estuary Commerce Park, Liverpool, L24 8RF 

 

Chief Executive Officer’s Cover Note to the Minutes  
 

1. Riverside has been working with customers and stakeholders in reviewing how we can 
continue to develop our accountability and transparency. 

 

2. As part of this work the Group Board has agreed to publish its minutes on 
Riverside’s external website. 

 

3. A small number of items may be ‘redacted’ (blacked out) where they relate to either 
commercially confidential or personal information which it would be inappropriate to disclose. 
This is in line with our ‘Transparency Statement’. 

 

4. The minutes are detailed below, however it can sometimes be difficult to get a sense of a 
meeting from the ‘official’ record. So we’ve decided that I should share my reflections on 
the key issues discussed at the meeting. 

 

 The Board were pleased to note that Riverside had retained G1:V1 status, the 
highest rating possible, following the Regulator’s In Depth Assessment earlier in the 
year.  
  

 The Board reviewed and discussed at length Riverside’s Business Plan for the next 
30 year period. It was content that the Business Plan supported Riverside’s ambitions 
and had been subjected to adequate testing to confirm that the Corporate Plan could 
be delivered and risk managed. Therefore the Board approved the Business Plan for 
years 2-30. 
 

 The Board reviewed performance in delivering the previous Corporate Plan (2014-
17), and were pleased that performance had been good and the Group remained 
financially sound. Improvements with Customer Satisfaction and supporting tenancy 
sustainment were welcomed. Digital service provision and employee engagement 
were carried forward for renewed focus in the new Corporate Plan.  

 
 The Board agreed several arrangements to strengthen how risk is managed in 

relation to Riverside’s affordable homes programme.   
 

 The Board conducted a review of financial and business performance in the year 
2017/18 and were pleased that targets had largely being met and/or exceeded.  

 
 The Board approved the appointment of Geoff Fodgen as Prospect (GB) Ltd.’s 

interim Chair and also the appointment of Tim Croston as Group Audit Committee 
Chair, TRGL shareholder and as Director of both Riverside Urban Services and 
Riverside Consultancy Services.  

 
 

Carol Matthews, Group Chief Executive 
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